
Testimony of Virginia Morgan in support of HJR2 

To House Government Oversight Committee: Chair Hall, Vice Chair Ferguson, Ranking Member 
Humphrey, and members of the Committee. 

I am a retired retail systems executive and proud mother and grandmother living in Hilliard, Ohio in 
HD-11.    

While I support common-sense proposed amendments within all three pillars of Convention of 
States, my greatest area of concern is restoring fiscal responsibility in our federal government.  It is 
unconscionable that our government has saddled the youth of America with a debt of nearly 37 
trillion dollars. This holds them in financial slavery in what should be the most joyous lifetime on 
earth, living in our great country. 

My favorite proposed amendment at a Convention of the States would require Congress to limit all 
bills to a ’single subject’ to allow our elected officials to both read and gain constituent feedback.   
Such an amendment would support a more concise, orderly legislative process, ensuring our 
representative government to be more efficient and straightforward. 

The ‘runaway’ spending we have already heaped on our children is infinitely scarier than the 
prospect of a ‘runaway’ convention.   Nothing is certain, but I put my trust in a gathering of today’s 
statemen and stateswomen from all 50 states to discuss and propose amendments that the 
majority of American citizens would support for ratification.  

Please support HJR 2 and pass it on to the House for a full vote. 

Thank you for your service to Ohio and for providing this opportunity to submit testimony. 


